ADDINGHAM PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF A MEETING OF THE PROPERTY AND MAINTENANCE COMMITTEE
HELD AT THE OLD SCHOOL ROOM, ADDINGHAM

ON WEDNESDAY 8 JUNE 2016 AT 7.00PM
Present
Cllrs: Brady, Coates (ex-officio), Flesher, Hindle, Orr (Chairman, from Minute 2/16), Smith and Tennant (from end Minute 7/16)
In Attendance

       Parish Clerk –  J Markham
Allotment Manager – J Bottomley (to Minute 10/16)
Lengthsman – R Mulligan

1/16 Election of Chairman of Committee
Resolved (Proposed: Cllr Hindle; seconded Cllr Brady): That Cllr Orr be and he is hereby elected as Chairman of the Committee with immediate effect to serve until the date of the next annual meeting of the Council.

2/16 Apologies for Absence

        None; apology received from Cllr Tennant for late arrival 
3/16 Election of Vice-Chairman of Committee

Resolved (Proposed: Cllr Orr; seconded Cllr Coates): That Cllr Tennant be and he is hereby elected as Vice-Chairman of the Committee with immediate effect to serve until the date of the next annual meeting of the Council.

4/16 Disclosures of Interest
Pursuant to the Council’s Code of Conduct, Members were invited to disclose any additional interests (not already listed in the Register of Interests), and to note in the Declarations of Interests Book any previously disclosed interests, relevant to the business of the meeting.
Relevant interests noted: None
5/16 Public Consultation and Question Time  

No local electors were present at the meeting. 
6/16 Terms of Reference
The Committee’s Terms of Reference, as approved by the Parish Council at the Annual Council Meeting 2016, were noted.

7/16 Report on annual inspection of Council-owned land and assets
Cllr Hindle reported on the inspection of Council-owned land and assets, and the Clerk tabled a paper setting out a list of outstanding maintenance issues previously considered by the Council.  Where issues had been identified concerning non-Council-owned property, the Clerk was asked to continue following them up with the responsible body concerned (list attached as Appendix 1).  With reference to repairs required for Council-owned assets, Cllr Hindle noted that, where possible, he (or the Lengthsman) would carry out any minor works (list attached as Appendix 2); in respect of more major works, it was 
Resolved to Recommend (1): That quotations for repair of the damaged dry stone wall at the Newtown allotments, including, if thought appropriate, a written quotation from Cllr Hindle, be submitted to Council for consideration.
In this regard, the Clerk reported that a second quotation was due to be received from a contractor for repair of the wall on Stockinger Lane, and the Lengthsman offered to invite him to quote additionally for repair of the Newtown wall.

Resolved to Recommend (2): That the Lengthsman be reimbursed for expenses on materials costing £52 for repairs to the footpath paving on George St.
It was reported that the steps down to Marchup beck from the nature-reserve had recently been repaired, and the ongoing issue concerning the risk of damage to the footpath and to neighbouring property, including the Council-owned land, by livestock normally kept in the field was reviewed.  There being no further information available to clarify the land ownership of the field boundary area, Cllrs Hindle and Smith offered to meet with the owner of the field to discuss the location of the field boundary and consider options for containing the livestock within the field.
Cllr Tennant joined the meeting.
8/16 Report of Lengthsman
The report of the Lengthsman was noted, and any maintenance issues were added to the lists for ongoing review or action, as appropriate (Appendices 1 and 2 attached). 

9/16 Report of the Allotment Manager

The report of the Allotment Manager was noted.  It was noted that, of all plots let, only two or three were currently being monitored to ensure proper care and maintenance.  The next audit was due to take place in September.
10/16 Scout Hut/ Pavilion

A paper summarising a number of issues as regards progress on the leasing of the Scout Hut, and maintenance and services provided to the building as a whole, had been circulated to members.  After discussion, the Chairman of the Council offered to meet with the tenant organisations of the building to discuss matters further.
11/16 Grit bins

Following the inspection of the current grit bins in the village, carried out by Cllrs Smith and Orr, recommendations for the provision of a number of additional bins were received.  The Clerk reported that Bradford MDC had confirmed that any grit bins provided by the parish council would be filled with grit as long as resources were available.

Resolved to recommend: That 5 additional grit bins be provided by the Parish Council at locations to be confirmed around the village.
12/16 Street Light – Druggist Lane
The Clerk tabled a paper detailing the costs incurred by Bradford MDC to date in connection with the replacement of the old street light on Druggist Lane, together with the estimated costs of its repair, noting that the District Council had offered to bear the costs of connection and installation if the parish council wished to pay for the repair.  After discussion, it was
Resolved to recommend: That, in view of the (unbudgeted) costs involved, the Council take no further action as regards the repair of the street light on Druggist Lane, but that Bradford MDC nevertheless be requested to leave the unconnected lighting column on site.
10/16 Date of Next Meeting
The next meeting of the Committee would be held on 6 July 2016 at 7.15pm in the Old School, following the meeting of the Planning Committee. 
Meeting closed at 8.40pm.

______________________________________

Chairman
